Alamance Artisans Guild

Board Meeting Minutes

January 26, 2017
The Alamance Artisans Board of Directors met Thursday evening, January 26 at home of Beverly McAnulty at 6:00 pm.  Those in attendance were Bob York, Carolyn Langley, Beverly McAnulty, Steve Cann, and Debbie Martz. The purpose of the meeting was to elect officers and appoint board liaisons to Committees and/or committee chairmen for 2017 and discuss any special concerns.
The constitution of AAG states “the Board of Directors shall consist of no fewer than 6 and no more than 12 members in good standing to be elected annually by the general membership.”  It further states that, “the Board of Directors shall elect officers from the membership of the Board”.
The 2017 Board of Directors was elected by the general membership at the January 17, 2017 meeting.  The 2017 Board of Directors for 2017 that were elected were as follows:

new members to the Board (Term Ends Jan 2020):  Kathleen Gwinnett, Loretta Partin, and Steve Cann.

Continuing members: (Term ends Jan 2019) Carolyn Langley, Corey Gillespie, Steven Durland, and Debbie Martz.
Continuing members: (Term ends Jan 2018) Beverly McAnulty and Bob York 
The following were elected as officers by the Board for 2017 and make up the executive committee:
President- Steve Cann

Vice President- Bob York

Secretary- Carolyn Langley

Treasurer- Beverly McAnulty

The following individuals were appointed as liaisons and/or committee chairpersons.

· Communications committee- Susan Kern - Chair, Steve Durland-Board Liaison
· Community Relations- Tekla Frey- Chair (pending her acceptance), Kathleen Gwinett – Board Liaison

· Events and Exhibitions- Beth Hill- Chair (pending her acceptance), Corey Gillespie-Board Liaison

· Membership- Ross Strange-Chair, Beverly McAnulty-Board Liaison

· Programs- Christie Minchew- Chair (pending her acceptance), Carolyn Langley- Board Liaison
· Studio Tour or Like Art Event- Debbie Martz- Chair and Board Member

· Nominating- Bob York- Chair and Board Member

Newly elected officers and committee chairs are to be reported to the secretary and then reported to the membership at the next monthly meeting or when ever positions are filled. Any unfilled positions can be nominated from the floor, (except for officers who are appointed by the Board) by the membership at a monthly meeting and can be filled  (appointed) by the Board at a subsequent meeting of the board.  New appointments will be reported to the membership at the next monthly meeting or by other AAG communications.  Results of the meeting has been requested for announcement by the website and Facebook.

It was noted that Carolyn Bell and Coy Quakenbush rotated off the Board.  Their service to AAG was greatly appreciated.
Old Business and Special Concerns were discussed next.  The primary topic concerned exhibits.  Typically, AAG have an all guild spring show, but to date we do not have a venue. Ideas are needed for where to show and to begin contacting venues if possible ASAP if we wish to have an all guild show this spring. This fall AAG will have an all-guild show at Alamance Arts in Graham. Also, an art event of sort is being planned.  Debbie Martz is the chairperson for this. She has asked for suggestions and ideas.
Beverly reported that there is $4598.67 in the Guild account as of December 31. There is $3310.00 in the studio tour account.  Beverly is owed approximately $517.00 from this account, but does not want to write herself a check. We need another person to be a co-signer on the accounts. It was decided that Steve Cann, as the new President, should also be a co-signer on the account. Beverly also stated that the studio account was lower than normal because we had less people to participate in the tour this past year, we also did not receive as much in Grassroots funds.  It was discussed and approved to purchase ink cartilages for board members as appropriate/needed in order to ease the expense of printing related to AAG business.
To date only 18 people have renewed their membership for 2017. There was much discussion on how to get people to pay dues and not wait until the last minute. It was decided that a $15.00 late fee would be assessed after February 28 on the regular dues of $35 per person or $60 per family, increasing dues to $50 per person, and $75 per family on March 1.
The board meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Langley

